


Ty Tosdal, CEA regulatory Special Counsel, continued the PowerPoint (on file) reviewing regulatory 

developments including filing a joint protest regarding SDG&E's proposal to increase the PCIA (Public 

California Utilities Commission) rate increase based on SDG&E's application, methodology, amortization 
period, and the total amount that SDG&E is seeking to collect. He spoke about SDG&E's Energy Resource 

Recovery Account (ERRA) annual proceeding when the PCIA is set, the confidentiality agreement required to 

participate in procurement, and involving an outside firm to participate in this proceeding. 

Item 3: Clean Energy Alliance Integrated Resource Plan 

RECOMMENDATION 

Approve Clean Energy Alliance Integrated Resource Plan. 

Barbara Boswell, Interim CEO (Chief Executive Officer), presented a PowerPoint (on file). 

Kirby Dusel and Brian Goldstein, Pacific Energy Advisors, continued the PowerPoint (on file) reviewing the 

bi-annual process administered by the California Public Utilities Commission, the two portfolio constructs 
to be assembled to meet the planning requirements of this process, and the planning capacity resources 

of renewable technologies as well as existing resources. He said that new information provided last 
evening regarding incremental capacity procurement and the State's expected shortfall of 3,300 

megawatts of capacity, due to cooling plants coming off-line in Southern California, and that SDG&E would 

be providing a list of resource information to use in the IRP (Integrated Resource Planning) to relfect the 

resouces that SDG&E had been procuring for customers in order to meet the 3,300 minutes megawatt 

mandates of incremental capacity. 

Board members and Consultants dicussed the timeline for the IRP to be brought back, new wind resources 

within the State, and outreach to direct access customers. 

Motion by Board Member Schumacher, seconded by Vice Chair Becker to approve a Resolution that 

approved the Clean Energy Alliance lntergrated Resource Plan. Motion carried unanimously 3/0 

Item 4: Clean Energy Alliance Credit Solution Update 

Barbara Boswell, Interim CEO (Chief Executive Officer), presented a PowerPoint (on file). 

RECOMMENDATION 

1) Authorize Interim Chief Executive Officer to execute a Promissory Note with Calpine
Energy Solutions for $400,000, to provide funding for the CEA FY 20/21 budget

through February 2021; and

Motion by Chair Haviland, seconded by Vice Chair Becker to approve execution of a Promissory Note with 

Calpine Energy Solution and authorize funding for the CEA FY 20/21 through February 2021. Motion 

carried unanimously 3/0 

2) Direct the Interim Chief Executive Officer to continue to work towards a credit

solution for the remaining CEA start-up funding needs and to return with options at

the November 19, 2020 CEA Regular Board Meeting.
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